
 
SHIRE OF CHRISTMAS ISLAND 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

10/20 27 March 2020 

 
TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF POON SAAN COMMUNITY HALL, 

SENIOR CENTRE & PUBLIC LIBRARY 
 
 

Poon Saan Community Hall & Senior Centre 
The Poon Saan Community Hall & Senior Centre will be temporarily closed until 
further notice in accordance with the Prime Ministers announcement on Tuesday 
evening regarding the closure of Community Centres. 
 
The health of the community and Shire employees is paramount and we appreciate 
your patience understanding during this time. 
 
Public Library 
The Shire of Christmas Island would also like to advise all Public Library users that 
the library is currently closed for an indefinite period of time.  
  
The closure is at short notice but is in line with current Australia-wide guidelines 
regarding social distancing during the worldwide COVID-19 pandemic and the 
current Prime Minister’s announcement. 
  
We wish to advise that the loan period for all items currently out on loan will be 
extended at this stage – there is no need to return or renew these. However, should 
you wish to return items, you can do so via the returns chute. Upon return to the 
library, items will be isolated for a period of time for hygiene and safety purposes.  
There will be no fines incurred for overdue items. 
 
Stay safe and take care of one another. We look forward to seeing you all when the 
library re-opens. 
 
The Shire will inform the Community of any changes in the status of the Poon Saan 
Community Hall and the Public Library. 
 
 
 
 
David Price 
Chief Executive Officer 


